Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch Minutes

February 13, 2012

President Dick Byrnes called the meeting to order at 3PM. After leading the group in the Pledge of Allegiance, Byrnes introduced our guest speaker, Warren Blodgett, President of the Cypress Village Property Owners Association.

Mr. Blodgett explained the difference between the Sugarmill Civic Associations and the Property Owners Associations. He explained that the Civic Association advocates for our area and for Sugarmill Woods in negotiations with the County Board of Commissioners, and the utility companies. The POAs take care of the residents of each of Sugarmill Woods’ villages. Blodgett addressed questions from the audience as well.

President Byrnes announced that the January minutes are on the SMWCW web site. He read a “thank you” note for our donation to “Shop with a Cop”. He also read a note from a resident who sent s a donation and thanked us for keeping an eye on her home while she was on vacation. 

Treasurer Roger Kessinger gave his report: The balance in our checkbook as of 1/31/2012 was $6,093.85. This includes donations totaling $805.00($750.00 from the Civic Association and $55.00 from residents) and a debit of $61.25(filing with the state of Fl.). Elvin Miller made a motion to accept the report. Craig Blaine seconded the motion. It passed unanimously.

The car has a new transmission. The vehicle will go in for service on March 19 and 20. We will have a loaner car to drive.

Old Business:

 President Byrnes is thinking about making shorts available for anyone who wants them.  He ordered a pair from a catalog. He has not found dark green shorts in women’s sizes. Len Chesterfield bought shorts at a military store in Crystal River. The matter has not been decided yet.

New Business:

2012 is an election year for SMWCW. Since there was no interest in a Nominations Committee, nominations will be accepted from the floor. 

Nominations are as follows:

President: 

Richard Byrnes

Vice President:
Len Chesterfield

Treasurer:

Roger Kessinger

Secretary:

Michele Eisner

Captain:

Richard Byrnes

Len Chesterfield moved that the Secretary cast one vote to elect the officers.

Michele Eisner cast the vote. The 2012 elections are over.

President Byrnes gave the Captain’s Report. The Sheriff has gone to a direct information system. The sheriff can pull all of the gas information off the gas card we use at the pump.

The February 2012 statistics are as follows:

Man-hours:


329

Miles:



3871

Fuel Gallons:

240.591

Fuel Cost:


$837.89

Security Checks:

50

Construction Sites:

58

Utilities:


584

Six crimes were reported in the last month.

Jim Clements is ailing.

The Sheriff’s Appreciation Event will be on Thursday March 8, 2012. Be sure to reply to the invitation.

The Library is holding “Love Your Library” at the Beverly Hills branch on Friday. President Byrnes has more information.

Our next meeting will be held on March 12, 2012.

Mike Cerny Moved to adjourn at 4.25PM/. M Eisner seconded the motion.

Respectfully submitted,

Michele Eisner

Secretary

